

#### Minutes

March 9, 2025

**Welcome** – Debbie Clary, Board Chair called the meeting to order at 1PM.

\*\*Notification of the board meeting was advertised on the Pinnacle Classical Academy website and the front doors of the school building were open.

In attendance:

Attending: Board Members - Debbie Clary, Pauline Cahill, Wes Westmoreland, Ken Mooney, and Jeremy Boone attended in person and Dr. Christine Boor and Amy Dulin attended virtually.

*Administration* - Shelly Shope, Jeff Ziegler, Angela Brooks, Wendy Clary, and Laura Beth Richardson Special Guest: David Clary was also in attendance

**Conflict of Interest Statement** In accordance with the State Government Ethics Act, it is the duty of every board member to avoid both conflicts of interest and appearances of conflict. If any board member has any known conflict of interest or appearance of conflict with respect to any matters coming before the board today, please identify the conflict or appearance of conflict at this time, and refrain from any participation in the particular matter involved.

**Adoption of Agenda** Motion made by Wes Westmoreland and seconded by Christine Boor, all Approved.

**Approval of Minutes** *Pauline Cahill made a motion to approve the minutes of the Feb. 2025 Meeting, Wes Westmoreland seconded the motion, all approved.* 

**Public Comments** Persons wishing to appear before the Board during this portion of the meeting should register their name and the subject they wish to address with the Secretary prior to the beginning of the meeting. Each presentation will be limited to three (3) minutes. The Board is interested in hearing your concerns, yet speakers should not expect comment, action, or deliberation on subject matter brought up during the public comment segment. Topics requiring further investigation will be referred to the appropriate board committee.

No members of the public were present.

### Administration Reports -

### Dean of Elementary Education Report to the Board of Directors Presented by Mrs. Wendy Clary

March, 2025

### **Action Items:**

None

### **Teacher Retention**

• Ms. Warthen, our K-3 EC teacher, presented a session on student differentiation and ways to meet students based on their differentiation. This took place at the 4-12 campus on February 13th to 8

participants, including myself. This professional development was offered to all teachers at both campuses and gave very practical and insightful information.

- Employees of the Month:
  - o August Beverly Simpson-2nd grade teacher
  - o September Kaitlin Renfroe-Kindergarten teacher assistant
  - o October Abigail Shirey-2nd grade teacher
  - o November Brittany Griffin-1st grade teacher assistant
  - o December Kellie Burton-3rd grade teacher
  - o January Kristina Grigg-2nd grade teacher assistant
  - February-Alenia Scism-3rd grade teacher
- K-3 teachers were given a half day of structured planning in February. Coverage was secured for each teacher so they could plan together and look at pacing guides and standards.
  - o Half Day Planning Dates for 2024-2025
- A Vertical Planning Day was given to K-3 teachers on February 28th. Vertical planning is a tool
  principals can use with their grade level teams to align curriculum, standards, and goals to help students
  to successfully transition to the next grade. The main focus for the vertical planning session was math
  standards.

### **Enrollment**

- The lottery will be Monday, March 10th at the K-3 campus. Please stop by and meet some of our new families!
- K-Day 2025 is scheduled for March 14th. This is the Friday after the lottery. Parents will be notified via email to sign up for a time to bring their child to be given the Kindergarten Brigance Screening.
- This year we had a focus on kindergarten recruitment. There were 3 open houses held on December 3rd, January 7th and February 4th. Our kindergarten teachers stayed each of these evenings to speak with parents and students and to answer questions about our amazing school. We also increased the amount of enrollment folders taken out to daycares this year. These efforts have paid off in the number of initial applications turned in for kindergarten spots.
  - The questions most often asked were mainly concerning safety and curriculum.

### **Parent/Community Involvement**

- PCA welcomed two Shelby Rotarians on Monday, March 3 at 9:15. Molly Huss (of the LeGrand Center) and Derrick Harris(of Freedom House) joined PCA third graders for a read aloud of the book Ellis Island. Mrs. Huss and Mr. Harris were given a tour of the K-3 campus and were very complimentary of the staff and students. The Rotary Club motto is service above self. A sticker of The Four Way Test was placed in the front of each copy of the book and each child was given a copy of the book.
- The quarterly meeting of the State Employees' Credit Union (SECU) Board was held February 11th at 6:00pm. Branch updates were given and a financial advisory specialist spoke.
- Our 3rd grade teachers held a very informative meeting for parents on the evening of Tuesday, February 18th. They shared information with parents about the North Carolina End of Grade Test that students will be given in May.

Here is a link to the PowerPoint that was shared with everyone. 3rd Grade EOG Night I have received a lot of positive feedback from parents about this event. They were very grateful for the information that was shared and have a much better understanding of what is expected on the state and school level.

• Our 2025 Book Blast was a great success! Students celebrated on March 6th with a countdown to open their book packages.







- Kindergarten Pastries with Parents took place on Friday, February 28th. Parents/Guardians/Families ate pastries in the K-3 gym before going to class. It was very well attended.
- SRO Appreciation Day was February 14th. Officer Montgomery was shown a tremendous amount of appreciation from teachers and staff. Posters, gifts, and cards were made and shared along with a basket of gifts.

### **PEAK**

- 4th and 5th Grade Western dance took place in the K-3 gym on 2/21
- Middle School Western dance took place on 2/22.
- PEAK Board met on February 9th and held a general meeting on February 13th. First graders performed Valentine songs under Carolyn Efird's direction.

### Testing/Data

- **■** K-3 iReady Results 2024/2025 Standard View
- 3rd Grade Assessments
  - NC Check Ins (Reading and Math)
  - EOY iReady Diagnostic
  - o NC EOG-May
- K-2 completed iReady Diagnostics
- The 2nd Running Record for reading was completed on February 7th. (K-3)

### **Upcoming Dates:**

- o March 6th- In Person Classical PD option, 3:30pm
- o March 7th- Celebrating Dr. Seuss
- o March 7th- Report Card Grades Due, 4:00pm
- o March 10th- Lottery 6:00-7:00pm
- March 12th- 3rd Grade Camp Flintlock
- o March 12th- Report Cards
- March 13th- Teacher Workday
- o March 14th- K-Day
- March 20th- Curriculum Associates Visiting
- o March 28th- 3rd Grade Field Trip- NC Symphony
- March 31st- 1st Grade Fairy Tale Day



# 4-8 Report to the Board of Directors Presented by Mrs. Laura Beth Richardson March 2025

### Curriculum/Academics/Data

- Data Talks and Incentives
  - Teachers are doing a fantastic job hosting Data Talks with individual students. In the data talks
    they discuss current performance, an attainable goal for the future, and ways to make progress
    towards the set goal. They also remind students of the incentive for growth moving forward.
  - O All incentives are attainable for each student based on their previous data points and growth trends. Some incentives students can earn are popcorn, gift cards, and/or a pizza lunch. One grade level is allowing the student with the most passed iReady lessons pie a willing teacher in the face. Each year students are motivated to meet (or go beyond) their weekly goals in order to earn these incentives.

### **Professional Development:**

- Ms. McGinnis and I are continuing to work together with iLEADR to plan useful professional development sessions for next school year.
- Mrs. Jackson and I will be attending the NC iReady Symposium in Charlotte March 17-18. Topics
  covered will be The Science of Reading, Middle School Engagement, and using iReady to support
  growth in students.

### **Beginning Teacher/New Hires:**

• Beginning Teacher meeting will be held on Thursday, March 28th. Our focus will be on communication and effective review strategies/activities to implement prior to end of year testing.

• Gardner Webb has been in contact to discuss possible placement of student teachers. We currently host two GWU interns at the K-3 campus (1st, 2nd, 3rd grade). They have completed lesson planning, taught lessons, assisted in regular education classrooms and EC classrooms, read one on one with students, assisted with clerical duties, enforced expectations and procedures set by PCA teachers, sat in on PLCs, etc. They are also interested in applying as substitute teachers. This is an exciting opportunity for PCA teachers and students as well as future teachers studying at GWU!

### Hiring/Personnel

 Ms. McGinnis and I will be attending the following job fairs to build connections with prospective employees:

March 28th: App StateApril 2nd: Gardner Webb

### 4th-8th Grade Activities

- 4th-8th grade dances hosted by PEAK were a great success! We are very thankful for all of PEAK's
  hard work. Their assistance with enforcing dress code expectations is an excellent way to prepare
  our intermediate students for high school events such as homecoming and prom.
- 4th Grade will be attending a field trip to Raleigh on March 18th.
- 8th grade will be attending a trip to I Fly in Concord for an interactive STEM experience.
- 5th grade students will attend Mountain Trails Outdoor Science School on March 25-27
- The Classical Foundations Wax Museum is planned for 5th grade students on March 28th!
- One of our 8th graders, Kares Smith, was recently recognized for winning 3rd place in a statewide essay contest. Her essay was entitled "A Springtime Wish: The Magic of the Azalea Festival."

"Kares is our 6th student who has won a prize in an external contest over the last 5 years."-Dr. Shope





### 9-12 Report to the Board of Directors Presented by Mrs. Angela Brooks March 9, 2025

### **Curriculum and Academics:**

- The master schedule for next year is well on its way. We will be holding registration sessions with high school students soon to discuss classes and courses for next year.
- The junior class will take the ACT on Tuesday, March 11th. Miss Frazier will send some links, reminders, and practice books to the junior class to help them prepare. Miss Frazier will be coordinating the testing schedule for that day.
- The end of the quarter is on Friday, March 7th. We are in communication with parents regarding students that have the possibility of retention or failing a course. Report Cards will go home the following week. I am especially keeping an eye on our seniors. As of now, two are in jeopardy of not graduating on time.

### **Extracurricular Activities:**

### Ring Ceremony

On Friday, March 21st at 2:00 pm we will host our annual ring ceremony program. This is a wonderful tradition for our students. The ceremony will be held in the gymnasium and Lees-McRae will be providing the birds of prey. We have invited our Pinnacle Class Ring Alumni to join us for the ceremony and are hopeful that some will be able to attend. Mrs. Welch and Mrs. Jackson assisted tremendously in this effort and we are all looking forward to celebrating with our students.

### Prom

The Prom committee has started meeting and planning this year's prom. The theme will be 'Tangled up in Memories'. The evening will be hosted at Turkey Ridge here in Cleveland County and prom tickets will be on sale soon. The date for this year's prom is Friday, April 4th. I have included a link to the venue if you are unfamiliar with this location.

https://www.venueturkeyridge.com/

### • Scholarship Committee

 The scholarship committee has been meeting and there has been the addition of more local scholarships for this year. Planning for the October Golf Tournament will begin soon, so please be on the lookout for information about this fundraiser.

### **Community Engagement:**

### Leadership Cleveland County

• Around 20 various business leaders will visit the 4-12 campus on Thursday, March 6th from 11:30-12:45. During this time, participants will hear an overview of our school. Then they will have the opportunity to ask questions to our student panel before they take a tour of the campus. This is the second year Pinnacle has been included in the educational event and we are grateful for the opportunity to highlight our students and staff.

### National Honor Society

PCA's National Honor Society is once again 'FLUSHING CANCER' to raise money for our Relay for Life team. Last year, our Relay for Life team exceeded our goal of \$2,500, and we were one of the top 10 teams in Cleveland County. This year their goal is \$3,000. Please help us to exceed our goal again by participating in this fundraiser. Insurance for this fundraiser can be purchased for \$30.00.

### • Eagle Scout Project by Casey Greene

 In the last couple of weeks we were able to have a plaque added to Mr. Casey Greene's Eagle Scout project. The plaque recognizes both Casey and Troop 101 for their time and efforts into raising money for and installing a flag pole for our athletic fields.

### **Professional Development:**

- The high school PLC just concluded our classroom management book study for the year. Our next two meetings will be to plan and coordinate the conclusion of the school year. I am pleased with the participation and the effectiveness the book study had. We will be continuing with another book study for next year. Mrs. Welch, Mr. Ziegler and myself will begin exploring those options in the coming weeks.
- Mrs. Barger, Mrs. Jackson, and Mr. Buhaiov will be attending an AI workshop at CCC on March 14th. We are excited to see what we might implement for next school year in the field of AI.

### **Special Awards and Recognitions:**

- Kylah Ray, junior, was recognized as a young female entrepreneur at the "Women on Fire" chamber event on Thursday, Feb. 13th. Kylah gave a brief presentation on her company and did an amazing job. We were excited for Kylah and she represented herself and PCA well.
- Alyssa Clark, senior, recently won the local oratorical competition put on by the American Legion. She was able to continue to the regional competition level in Sylva and won second place there. We are delighted for Alyssa and proud to have her represent our school on such a level.
- The College Board has announced that two Pinnacle Academy seniors, Madelyn Hicks and Chesnee Stewart, have qualified for its National Recognition Programs. Both students were recognized in the National Rural and Small Town Recognition Program, and Chesnee was also recognized in the National First-Generation Recognition Program. "Recipients are strong academic performers," the College Board stated in its announcement of the programs. "Students who take eligible administrations of the PSAT/NMSQT, PSAT 10, or AP Exams and meet the score requirements are considered for awards. Many colleges intentionally recruit awardees." We are excited for these ladies' accomplishments and can't wait to see what the future has in store for them.

### **Senior Activities**

- As of March 4th, the class of 2025 has over \$5.4 million dollars in scholarships this year. The Class of 2025 is well on their way this year and I am excited to see their successes. Students are now beginning to commit to various colleges and universities and it is a joy to be able to celebrate with them.
- As of Feb. 15th the PCA FAFSA completion rate is at 75%. We are so grateful for Dr. Martin and her dedication to assisting students complete this process. This is well above the national and state average for a school system.



### Demographic Trends Births to Cleveland County Residents

### Dean of Academics March 1, 2025

| Year                      | Births |  |  |
|---------------------------|--------|--|--|
| 1915 (1920 not available) | 1,138  |  |  |
| 1931 (1930 not available) | 1,213  |  |  |
| 1940                      | 1,296  |  |  |
| 1950                      | 1,821  |  |  |
| 1960                      | 1,559  |  |  |
| 1970                      | 1,484  |  |  |
| 1980                      | 1,174  |  |  |
| 1990                      | 1,361  |  |  |
| 2000                      | 1,334  |  |  |
| 2005                      | 1,144  |  |  |
| 2006                      | 1,166  |  |  |
| 2007                      | 1,200  |  |  |
| 2008                      | 1,240  |  |  |
| 2009                      | 1,200  |  |  |
| 2010                      | 1,127  |  |  |
| 2011                      | 1,088  |  |  |
| 2012                      | 1,095  |  |  |

| 2013 | 1,052 |
|------|-------|
| 2014 | 1,055 |
| 2015 | 1,084 |
| 2016 | 1,059 |
| 2017 | 1,065 |
| 2018 | 1,162 |
| 2019 | 1,146 |
| 2020 | 1,079 |
| 2021 | 1,160 |
| 2022 | 1,100 |
| 2023 | 1,154 |

1915 and 1931: births in Cleveland County; all other years: births to Cleveland County residents

# Classical Foundations Program (CFP) Update March 1, 2025

- 1. Our spring lecturer, Marina Davidovich, is speaking on March 3.
- 2. Students in middle school and high school watch a brief presentation each month by T.K. Coleman; each presentation is devoted to one of the school's ten values. March's theme is justice.
- 3. Hadley Heath Manning, a Shelby native, has agreed to be our commencement speaker on Saturday, May 31, 2025 (the Saturday after Memorial Day). Her biography:

Hadley Heath Manning was, until recently, vice president for policy at Independent Women's Forum.

Hadley has testified before Congress and state legislatures on various policy issues. She also appears frequently in radio and TV outlets across the country and is a regular guest on the Fox Business Network. Her work has been featured in publications such as the Wall Street Journal, Forbes, POLITICO, and many others.

In 2016, Hadley was named to Forbes' 30 Under 30 list in Law and Policy.

Hadley graduated with distinction from the University of North Carolina as a Morehead-Cain Scholar with a double major in economics and journalism. She now lives in Denver, Colorado, with her husband and children.

https://www.iwf.org/people/hadley-heath-manning/

4. At its winter (February 7) meeting, the Classical Foundations Program's advisory board approved the minutes from its fall meeting. The minutes are appended for reference, as well as the approved amended minutes from its summer meeting.

### Minutes of November 1, 2024 meeting

The Pinnacle Classical Academy Classical Foundations Program advisory board met virtually on November 1, 2024, at 4:00 P.M. Eastern time. Wes Westmoreland (chair), Adam C. Smith (vice chair), Marianna Davidovich, David Raney, Thomas Pack, Anna Steinberg, and Jeff Ziegler (non-voting faculty liaison) were in attendance.

The agenda of the November 1 meeting, with an addition of an agenda item to approve a budget adjustment, was approved without objection.

The board proceeded to the approval of the minutes of the August 2 meeting. Dr. Smith noted a typographical error in the penultimate paragraph – "a motion to reelect Dr. Smith" should have read "a motion to elect Dr. Smith" – and with the error corrected, the minutes were approved without objection.

Sen. Westmoreland and Mr. Ziegler updated the CFP board on the progress of Pinnacle Classical Academy and Classical Foundations Program, including an update on construction progress, school testing data, the fall CFP lecture, and CFP financial statements. Sen. Westmoreland and Dr. Smith then led a discussion on the marketing of data.

The board then discussed a proposed adjustment to the approved 2024-25 CFP budget:

- the original budget allotted \$500 toward travel expenses for the fall CFP lecture, \$500 toward travel expenses for the spring CFP lecture, an additional \$500 toward honorarium and travel costs as contingency for the fall lecture, and an additional \$500 toward honorarium and travel costs as contingency for the spring lecture
- the proposed budget adjustment reconfigured these line items to provide for a \$1,000 honorarium for the spring CFP lecture, as well as travel expenses for the lecturer and her daughter

Dr. Smith moved to approve the budget adjustment; Mr. Pack seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously.

Without objection, the meeting adjourned at 5:04 P.M.

# Minutes of August 2, 2024 meeting (corrected, with change highlighted) Approved at November 1, 2024 meeting

The Pinnacle Classical Academy Classical Foundations Program advisory board met virtually on May 3, 2024, at 4:00 P.M. Eastern time. Wes Westmoreland (chair), Marianna Davidovich, Rachel Humphries, David Raney, Thomas Pack, Adam C. Smith, Anna Steinberg, and Jeff Ziegler (non-voting faculty liaison) were in attendance. The meeting was called to order at 4:07 P.M.

The agenda of the August 2 meeting and the minutes of the May 3, 2024, meeting were approved without objection, following a motion from Sen. Westmoreland, seconded by Dr. Smith.

Sen. Westmoreland and Mr. Ziegler updated the CFP board on the progress of Pinnacle Classical Academy and Classical Foundations Program, including an update on graduation, construction progress, and the decision by Classical Liberals in the Carolinas not to continue to award the John Allison Award. Mr. Ziegler then updated the board on upcoming events, including the fall CFP lecture and the 2025 graduation speaker.

The board then discussed and unanimously approved the 2024-25 CFP budget, following a motion by Ms. Humphries, seconded by Mr. Pack.

Board members then discussed the duties of the vice chair: to chair the meeting in the chair's absence and to assist the chair and the faculty liaison in preparing the meeting agenda.

Board members then proceeded to the annual election of board chair to a one-year term. Ms. Davidovich moved, and Ms. Humphries seconded, a motion to reelect Sen Westmoreland as chair. The motion passed unanimously.

Board members then proceeded to the first annual election of board vice chair to a one-year term. Ms. Humphries noted that she was recusing herself from the discussion. Following the discussion, Mr. Pack moved, and Ms. Davidovich seconded, a motion to elect Dr. Smith as vice chair. The motion passed unanimously.







### Headmaster's Report to the Board of Directors Presented by Dr. Shelly Shope March 2025

### **Action Items:**

Approval of the 2025-2026 School Calendar

### **Curriculum and Academics:**

### • 2025-2026 School Calendar\*

- Attached
- This school calendar is very much in line with the calendar for this school year. We will have just over 5 days for inclement weather built into the 2025-26 school calendar.

### Professional Development

Mrs. Jackson attended the National Symposium for Classical Education. From the conference... "Our chief focus is to host a conversation at Symposium that focuses on providing the best classroom education available through the discussion of the classical ideas that inspire us, and the pedagogy, curriculum, and educational accessibility that inform the best teaching practice at every grade level." She has already signed up to attend again next year.

### Testing

• We are preparing for the ACT as well as the National Latin Exam.

### • Special Student Populations

- We are finishing up our final referrals and meetings for the year. The EC team is doing an
  excellent job completing paperwork, communicating with parents, and helping students bridge
  the gap.
- ACCESS testing is complete for our English Language Learners. We are looking forward to seeing the growth of our ELL students

### **Finance:**

- Financial information is attached. We continue to be in a strong financial position.
  - Our percent of revenue used should be at 58% of the budgeted amount. We are in great shape as we move into March. A few lines to review:

- Books & Supplies
- Student Activities
- We were awarded a Safer Schools grant. I wrote it to cover the additional cost of our SROs. We were awarded \$50,000.

### **Human Resources:**

### • Positions for 2025-2026

- O Positions for the 2025-26 school year have been posted online, and we have started to recruit and interview to find the best possible candidates for our school.
- We are continuing to attend job fairs for recruitment.

### **Community Involvement**

### • GLO Luncheon

I was honored to be asked to speak at the GLO (Girls Leading Others) Luncheon. This was a
group of middle school ladies who may struggle with fitting in, transitioning to high school,
and making friends.

### • Leadership Cleveland County

This years group from Leadership Cleveland visited the 4-12 campus last week. Mrs. Brooks
did a great job prepping high school students to participate in a student panel and conduct
school tours.

### • Chamber Luncheon

• We attended the "Women on Fire" Chamber Luncheon this month. Pinnacle was well-represented by the fantastic group of ladies who attended.

### Legal / DPI:

### EpiCenter

• We are up to date with all submissions.

### **Athletics:**

• Report is attached

### **Enrollment Report**

- Lottery
  - Our Lottery will be held March 10 @ 6:00.
  - Mrs. Clary and her team have everything ready for a great night, welcoming the newest members to the Pinnacle family.

### Retention of new students

 Mrs. Clary and her team will reach out to the new kindergartners each month between now and August with something from the school.

### Enrollment

- o As of March 6th, we have received 226 Initial Applications for the 2025-2026 school year.
- Based on the data below, we are recommending the following take place at the lottery on March 10.
  - Add an additional 11th grade section (making 4)

|      | <b>Expected LOI</b> | Initial Apps | Classes 25-26 | Offer | Total | Class Avg   |
|------|---------------------|--------------|---------------|-------|-------|-------------|
| K    | 0                   | 123          | 5             | 123   | 123   | 24.6        |
| 1st  | 97                  | 9            | 4             | 3     | 100   | 25          |
| 2nd  | 94                  | 10           | 4             | 10    | 104   | 26          |
| 3rd  | 92                  | 11           | 4             | 11    | 103   | 25.75       |
| 4th  | 95                  | 10           | 4             | 10    | 105   | 26.25       |
| 5th  | 93                  | 7            | 4             | 7     | 100   | 25          |
| 6th  | 100                 | 21           | 4             | 10    | 110   | 27.5        |
| 7th  | 101                 | 8            | 4             | 9     | 110   | 27.5        |
| 8th  | 88                  | 8            | 4             | 12    | 100   | 25          |
| 9th  | 101                 | 5            | 4             | 0     | 101   | 25.25       |
| 10th | 93                  | 6            | 4             | 0     | 93    | 23.25       |
| 11th | 83                  | 6            | 4             | 0     | 83    | 20.75       |
| 12th | 65                  | 2            | 3             | 0     | 65    | 21.66666667 |
|      |                     |              |               |       |       |             |
|      |                     | 226          |               | 195   | 1297  |             |
|      |                     |              |               |       |       |             |

| 4-12 | K-3 |
|------|-----|
| 862  | 420 |
|      |     |
|      |     |
| 9-12 |     |
| 241  |     |

Pinnacle Classical Academy

Report to the Board of Directors

Department of Athletics

- Fall Sports Recap:
- JV Women's Basketball: 2025 WPAC Conference Champions

All Conference: Lily Wellmon & Kylah Ray



- Varsity Men's Basketball: Best Season in PCA History
- Finished 2nd in the Conference Standings
- All Conference: Cody Humphries & Braylon Gentry

### - Spring Sports & Coaching Staff

- MS Women's Soccer: Brad Baldwin
- Varsity Women's Soccer: Megan Hill
- MS Men's Baseball: Chad Duncan
- Varsity Men's Baseball: Casey Metcalfe
- MS Women's Softball: Brent Hawkins
- Varsity Women's Softball: Brent Hawkins
- Middle School Archery (co-ed): Todd Tongel
- Elementary Archery (co-ed): Todd Tongel
- High School Archery (co-ed): Todd Tongel
- Varsity Track (co-ed): Samuel Wimbusy
- Varsity Men's Golf: Jeff Terry
- Varsity Women's Golf: Jeff Terry

### • We continue to be grateful for the following community partners:

- Landmark Baptist Church
- Dover YMCA
- Jammin J's Pizza
- Zion Baptist Church
- & many others

We continue to be grateful for the following business sponsors:

| Arthur Services Incorporated |
|------------------------------|
| Shelby Dental Care Center    |
| Caldwell Appraisals          |
| Clary Construction Concepts  |
| Steven Ray (FBI)             |
| Christy Ray Fitness          |
| Rejuvatour Primary Care      |
| Westmoreland Printers        |
| ABT Tax Services             |
| Norris Merchandise           |
| Shelby Alarm Co.             |
| Hoke Enterprises, INC        |

Please don't hesitate to reach out with questions you may have!

Thank you,

Brandon E. Gosey Athletics Director

### **Action Items:**

1. Motion was made by Wes Westmoreland to approve the 2025-26 school year calendar as presented. Jeremy Boone seconded the motion. Approved by all.

### **Committee Updates:**

- 1. Finance: An update was given by Debbie Clary gave an update on the CD's and notification that the budget committee will be meeting in the next couple of months to work on the budget for the 2025-26 school year.
- 2. Facilities: An update was given about the mobiles being moved and irrigation being installed.

**Adjournment** Wes Westmoreland made a motion to adjourn and Jeremy Boone seconded. Meeting was adjourned.